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Appointment of the President of IFAD - Addendum 

The attention of the Governing Council is drawn to the note verbale attached hereto, 

communicating the withdrawal of the nomination of Mariano Jiménez Talavera.  
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Note verbale MPP.FAO N. 029-2022 

 

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Panama to the Rome-based agencies of the 

United Nations extends greetings to the Secretary of the International Fund for Agricultural 

Development (IFAD) and has the honour of informing him that the Government of the 

Republic of Panama has withdrawn the candidacy of Mariano Jiménez Talavera, in 

accordance with the note attached hereto. 

 

The Permanent Mission of the Republic of Panama to the Rome-based agencies of the 

United Nations reiterates to the Secretary of IFAD assurances of its highest consideration. 

 

 

Rome, 23 May 2022 

 

[signed and sealed] 

 

Permanent Mission of the Republic of Panama to FAO, Rome, Italy 

 

 

cc Luis Jiménez-McInnis 

Secretary of IFAD 
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Rome, 22 May 2022 

 

Luis Jiménez-McInnis 

Secretary of IFAD 

 

Dear Mr Secretary, 

 

I am writing to inform you that, for personal reasons, I am obliged to withdraw my 

candidacy to the position of President of IFAD. It has been an honour to be considered for 

such an important position at a time of global food crisis, for which I am truly grateful to the 

Republic of Panama. 

 

I thank you for your valuable support, and please accept the assurances of my highest 

consideration. 

 

[signed] 

 

Mariano Jiménez Talavera  

 


